
Garden District Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday, Sept. 20
6:30 to 8:00
Martha Cooper Library
1377 North Catalina Avenue – the corner of Fairmount and Catalina


Introductions 


1.   Update on $6,000 CPPW Grant – Julie Zapolski  The grant has been written and is being reviewed by the CPPW. Through the visioning meetings, neighborhood  residents indicated that they wanted shade, walking paths, and places for children to play.  

It was decided that trees and small shrubs would be planted on city right of way in parts of the neighborhood where they currently have not been.  Julie is contacting property owners to see if they will water trees planted in their right of way.  She is looking into: Bellevue and Catalina, Pima and Bryant, south on Lee and Sycamore and Lee and Desmond, A  landscaper will come in to loosen soil so it will not be so difficult to excavate for plantings. 

26 trees and 5 and 15 gallon cactus and shrubs will be planted.  Julie is also applying for play equipment and talking with various property owners about where to locate it.  The trees will create a walking path.  

Mark Ramsour volunteered to serve as recorder/secretary for the project.    Tom McNamara will be the project manager. They are seeking a treasurer for the project.     The project is in need of trucks, shovels, rakes, working gloves, and most importantly volunteers for helping to plant trees and dig berms and swales to harvest storm water.  Tentative dates for planting of trees:  Oct. 15, 22, 29.   

Contact Julie – jazlandscape@msn.com if you have any questions or for more information.

 Tom McNamara, the project manager for the CPPW walking path with trees gave another plea for volunteers to help with constructing the path. If you would like to volunteer, contact Tom.   237-9378   hipoint93@gmail.com
2.  Concerns were expressed by a number of residents about the safety of children and other pedestrians crossing Pima.  Hope Cramer from Richard Ellias’ office said that GDNA’s first step would be to contact Steve Kozachik  at the Ward VI office about concerns.  The process for making changes on Pima would start with his office. 


3.  Sandy White – new manager at Martha Cooper Library spoke about upcoming events.  More details available on Martha Cooper’s website http://www.library.pima.gov/locations/marthacooper/
· Banned Books week is Spet. 25.  They will be showing movies made from banned books.  

· The library will be getting an electric car charging station.

· Refugee Health Fair – free health screenings.  Oct. 29

· Nov. 19 tentative date for celebrating the library’s fifth anniversary.  If you have any suggestions for the event, please contact Sandy White.

4.  Wright School 
      Anna Mason, CPPW coordinator for the school agmason@email.arizona.edu   – Students walk, ride their bikes, or are driven.  No students are riding a bus this year, so crosswalks are a major concern.    

Wright reversed lunch and recess times so that students go to recess first, then teachers come and eat lunch with their classes and discuss healthy foods, manners, etc.  Wright has also started after school programs.  In the central courtyard, they will be planting a food garden.  

A local church is donating clothes and food to the students at Wright.  97% of the students live below the poverty line.  What can we do as a community for our neighborhood school?  Donations of uniforms are desperately needed, as well as food, shoes, socks, underwear, and backpacks (for carrying home food for the weekend).  Many students wear one uniform all week long because theyd o not have enough money to buy more than one set.  Many get no food except when they are at school..  The uniforms are white or navy polo shirts and navy or khaki shorts or pants.  They  can be purchased at

Target, JC. Penneys, used clothes stores, etc. 

Donations can be made through the Wright front office manager, Mary Ellen.  

Arizona Tax Credit donations are gratefully appreciated, also.  

Anna also said that a band of robbers is targeting staff and teachers on school property.  


      Wright is also seeking volunteers to work in the library since TUSD no longer hires a librarian.  The Library is open 8 until noon.

Wright allows children  who have lost or damaged a book to repay the library by reading.  Each 15 min. they read, they earn $1 towards the fine.   However, many students come in from other schools that do not allow them to do that.  If they have a fine, they can no longer check out books.  Wright would like to set up a fund to pay the fines for these students so that they can start checking out books again.    If you would like to contribute, contact Anna Mason or send donations to Wright and mark it, “LIBRARY FINE FUND”
 


5.  Wright School Median Tree Planting  - JP Jorquera explained a project to plant 6 trees in a 4 foot wide median on Linden bordering the parking lot on the south side of the school.  Donations for materials and trees are being sought.  You can also specify Arizona tax credit donations made to Wright School go to this project.  TEP’s program “Trees for Tucson” offers native trees for a cheap price.  Seeking children and neighbors to plant, water, and care for these trees.  Project will also include water harvesting features, such as curb cores, basins, etc.  A resident has offered to donate backhoe time to help with digging.


6.   Green Street Steward Program -  Meg Johnson Seeking volunteers to participate in 18 hours of training for caring for green infrastructure projects.
                
7.  Pat Rigg explained about TRIM your energy waste line workshop Oct. 16,  2- 4 at the library. Metropolitan Education Association and TEP offer a 2 hour workshop on specific ways to reduce electric bills and save water.  Will also give each participant a "goodie" bag with useful items to start energy conservation immediately. More information will be forth coming in a future e-newsletter.  Workshop needs a minimum of 15.  Contact Meg at mmcjohnson@cox.net  if you are interested.  Must register in advance.  


8. National Neighborhood Watch Night Out   All of Tucson participating.   Oct 4, Tuesday, 6 to 7:30 on library front lawn.  Royal Buick will sponsor again.  Need volunteers.  Will send flyers home with students at Wright.  Details are being finalized and will be distributed through the e-newsletter.

Phyllis Montgomery is having the second annual Pooch and Parent Party 6 – 8 at 4056 E. Bellevue St.   Tucson Appliances has sponsored the event and donated $150 for treats and toys. Bring your dog on a leash.   The yard is fenced. Treats for dogs.  People socialize!  Police will also be in attendance. 

9.  Alvernon-Grant Initiatve Crime Forum with Police – Ida Plotkin Report all suspicious activity. File a police report for any criminal activity, even if it is minor, such as a pot stolen from the porch or an attempted break-in.  How much  police coverage our neighborhood receives is  partially determined by how many police reports are filed.

10.  Drawing for gift certificates. 

Las Margaritas on Grant donated a  $25 gift certificate

Vicky at Master Barber also donated two gift certificates.

